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 AUTONUM  
At the seventh session of the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT), held in May/June 2006, the Leader of the Trademark Standards Task Force reported on the progress made with regard to Task No. 20 (“Prepare, for adoption as a WIPO standard, a recommendation for the electronic management of the figurative elements of trademarks”), including the results and tentative conclusions of a survey concerning formats for figurative elements of trademarks in use by industrial property offices (IPOs).  The SDWG agreed that the Trademark Standards Task Force should continue to analyze the survey results, as well as prepare recommendations concerning the electronic management of the figurative elements of trademarks.  (See document SCIT/SDWG/7/6, and paragraph 44 of SCIT/SDWG/7/9.)
 AUTONUM  
At its eighth session, held in March 2007, the SDWG invited the Trademark Standards Task Force to review the proposal for the new WIPO standard referred to in Task No.20 to include images, photographs and drawings related to patent documents and industrial designs within the scope of the said Task.  (See paragraph 73 of document SCIT/SDWG/8/14).
 AUTONUM  
Considering that the above-mentioned survey provided information only on trademarks, and the time and effort it would take for the preparation of a standard for the figurative elements, images, photographs and drawings of patents, trademarks and industrial designs, the Leader of the Task Force proposed, firstly, to focus attention on the figurative elements of trademarks only, as requested in Task No.20.  Then, after reaching agreement on the new WIPO standard for trademarks, the Task Force would address the discussions on how to open the new standard to patents and industrial designs.  The Task Force carried out its discussions on the basis of this proposal by its Leader.
 AUTONUM  
Taking into consideration the results of the survey referred to in paragraph 1, above, the Trademark Standards Task Force has prepared a draft proposal for a new WIPO standard regarding the electronic management of the figurative elements of trademarks.  The proposal, which is reproduced in the Annex to this document, was submitted by the Korean Intellectual Property Office, as Leader of the Task Force, for consideration and approval by the SDWG at its ninth session.
 AUTONUM  
In the course of the preparation of the proposal for the new standard, the Trademark Standards Task Force also discussed the importance of addressing other issues related to the new standard such as color management, online publication and digital image formats regarding the figurative elements of trademarks.  These issues are still under discussion by the Task Force.
 AUTONUM  
The SDWG is invited:

(a)
to formally adopt “WIPO Standard ST.67 - Guidelines for the electronic management of the figurative elements of trademarks” as the name of the proposed standard;  and


(b)
to consider and approve WIPO 

Standard ST.67, which is reproduced in the Annex to this document.

[Annex follows]

